U.S. Department of Homeland Security 630 Sansome Street San Francisco, CA 94111



January 4, 2012

Anthony John MAKK

A210 126 917

Immigration Equality Attn: Thomas Plummer 40 Exchange Plaza, Suite 1705 New York, NY 10005

Dear Mr. Makk:

This is to advise you that effective today, January 4, 2012, you have been granted deferred action for a period of two years. The action will expire on January 3, 2014.

Deferred action is an exercise of prosecutorial discretion by U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) not to pursue the removal of an individual from the United States for a specific period. A grant of deferred action by USCIS does not confer or alter any immigration status. It does not affect any period of prior unlawful presence. A grant of deferred action does not convey or imply any waivers of inadmissibility that may exist, regardless of whether or not that inadmissibility is known to DHS at the time of the request for deferred action. Likewise, deferred action cannot be used to establish eligibility for any immigration benefit that requires maintenance of lawful status. Periods of time in deferred action do, however, qualify as periods of stay authorized by the Secretary for purposes of section 212(a)(9)(B) and (C) of the Immigration and Nationality Act.

As a person granted deferred action, you are eligible to apply for employment authorization if you can establish an economic necessity for employment. If you wish to apply, please submit Form I-765, Application for Employment Authorization. The form and filing instructions can be founds at: www.uscis.gov. A copy of this letter and the required fee must accompany the I-765 at the time of application.

You may request continuation of deferred action by submitting a written request to your local USCIS office. To avoid accruing any unlawful presence we recommend that you submit your request ninety days prior to the expiration of any current deferred action. The request should include current evidence of compelling circumstances.

You are required to notify USCIS if you change your address. Form AR-11, Alien's Change of Address Card, is used for the purpose of reporting a new address. That form may be found on the website mentioned above. There is no fee associated with this form.

This grant of deferred action will be terminated if you depart the United States without Advance Permission.

Sincerely,

Robert V. Looney

District Director

District 21 - San Francisco

cc: Anthony Makk

839 14th St.

San Francisco, CA 94114

Carolyn Muzyka

Western Regional Director - USCIS